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would certainly do so. However, at this time, that is not the case and we will need market conditions to 

change in order for us to reevaluate. 

Staffing Challenges 

Reopening a property of Eastside Cannery's size requires significant hiring and staffing. Since the onset 

of the COVID-19 pandemic, workforce challenges continue to permeate the Las Vegas valley across 

various sectors and the gaming industry, and Boyd Gaming is not immune to these challenges. To date, 

Boyd Gaming still has significant workforce challenges across its Southern Nevada portfolio in the 

properties that are open and operating, with over 400 open positions in the Las Vegas region that the 

Company is actively recruiting and hiring for. The Company would need to hire an additional few 

hundred employees in order to reopen the Eastside Cannery. In this challenging jobs market, it would 

take at least 6 months to find and hire sufficient staff to manage and operate the property. 

Community Partnership 

During its closure, Eastside Cannery has remained a community partner, and has been used to serve the 

needs of the community. Three Square Food Bank was able to use the Property for a weekly food 

distribution site From October 2020 until March 2022, when it was deemed no longer necessary, 

facilitating the delivery of nearly 1.5 million meals to those in need in our community. 

Additionally, Boyd Gaming coordinated with Clark County to allow Las Vegas Metropolitan Police 

Department ("Metro") and the Clark County Fire Department to utilize the facility for training purposes 

while closed. Since the closure, the Metro Southeast Area Command has conducted over a dozen 

trainings at Eastside Cannery, including room clearing, active shooter and cadet seminars. Crime Scene 

Investigations also uses the hotel rooms as part of their academy testing. Clark County Fire Department 

has used the property to train on stairwells, room searches and elevator rescue. 

Conclusion 

The COVID-19 pandemic was an unprecedented time for Nevada and the entire country as a whole, and 

Boyd Gaming greatly appreciates the County's swift action to provide relief for licensees to mitigate the 

impacts of the pandemic. The County has been an invaluable partner in assisting Boyd Gaming navigate 

through the challenges that have arisen over the course of the last four years, and has continued to 

work with us as we emerge into a "new normal" of operations. We look forward to continuing to work 

with the Board of County Commissioners, Director of Business Licensing and County staff to determine 

future steps for the Eastside Cannery, and appreciate your consideration of this request. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (702) 696-1113 or Erin McMullen Midby at (702) 692-8715 if 

you have any questions or if more information is required. 

Sincerely, 

Michelle Rasmusson 
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